OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

January 10. 2018

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 22 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Lori Jodts and Jodi Porter. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Sandy Shreve and Julie Stillwell.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus) Letters for donations will be sent out soon. Businesses will have 6-7 weeks to respond.

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are 159 members. The cellphone card holders are available at the home basketball games on 1/19, 1/26, 2/23. Membership forms will be made available as well.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner) Thank you to all who helped out at the Holiday Sale. The next night the Spirit Booth will be open will be 1/19 and 2/23. It will then open again at the spring sports' open house on 5/2.

STEAK DINNER (Lori Jodts and Carol Aubry) The Steak Dinner will be held on March 3, 2018 at Festivities Unlimited. The theme is "Red, White, & Blue – Proud to be a Pirate!" Lori has a sign-up sheet for jobs that night if you would like to help. The flyer for 1/19 Basket Gathering Party at JJ's is being circulated. Please share with friends! The party will take place immediately after the basketball game. Pizza donated by Vince Evola of Sam's Pizza. Plates, napkins, and hors d'oevres provided by Jeremy Johnson of JJ's. It will be a cash bar. Carol will be stepping down after this year. Please inquire if you are interested in chairing this committee.

50/50 We are still in need of a chairperson for the basketball season. It is a lot of fun and easy to do

PIB (Lori Madden & Debbie Heimsoth) They are beginning to get things lined up. 2017 DVD's are available for pick-up in the AD office. Awesome job on the DVD and many thanks to Ryan and Jamie Wotherspoon for their time and effort!

SCHOLARSHIP(Jodi Porter) Scholarship chair will be opening next year if anyone would like to shadow this year.

MULCH SALE (Jeff Lundy, Shane Nagle, Debbie Meyer, Brian Porter) Thank you for volunteering to chair!

AD Report The February meeting will be Coaches' Request. Coaches please contact Mr. Copper with your requests.

OLD BUSINESS

• The Best Booster Club in the Nation sign will be erected soon. It will be green in color not red.

NEW BUSINESS

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Lori Jodts and Shane Nagle. The next meeting will be February 14, 2018.

Respectfully submitted,